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A meeting of the Massachusetts Clean Energy Technology Center (“MassCEC”) Board of
Directors (the “Board”) was held on January 23, 2024, in person and via remote video
conference. All participants could hear and be heard by each other throughout the meeting.

Prior to the meeting, the Board Chair had designated Commissioner Mahony to start the
meeting. Seeing a quorum, Commissioner Mahony called the meeting to order at 10:05 am.

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes of the November 14, 2024 and December 17, 2024
Board Meetings

As the first order of business, the Board reviewed the draft minutes of the November 14,
2024 and December 17, 2024 meetings. Upon a motion made by Admiral McDonald and
seconded by Mr, Cohen, the following roll call vote was taken:

Dr. Francis: Yea

Admiral McDonald: Yea
Commissioner Mahony: Yea

Mr, Cohen: Yea

Assistant Secretary Connors: Yea
Mr. Haber: Yea

Mr, Moran: Yea



Ms. Theriault: Yea
Dr. Balasubramanian: Yea

With 9 yeas and 0 nays, it was unanimously VOTED, without further discussion or
abstention, at 10:07:

To adopt the Meeting Minutes from the November 14, 2024, and December 17, 2024,
Meetings of the MassCEC Board of Directors.

II.  Update from CEQO

Dr. Emily Reichert, CEO, welcomed everyone and gave a brief update on the impact of
the change in the federal administration, including the frecze on federal funding. Dr. Reichatt
acknowledged that the funding for electric school buses is paused but the Board will proceed
with a vote so the program 1s ready when funding is made available. The Board briefly
discussed the minimal level of federal funding in the FY25 budget.

Dr. Reichert provided an update on the proposed state budget which currently contains
$30 million for MassCEC.

[Mr. Galvin joined the meeting at 10:12.]

Dr. Reichert gave an overview of a new Board process for 2025. In response to feedback
from Board members, authorizations will be brought before the board during the May and June
meetings and the budget will be presented in the July meeting. This will give the Board the
ability to have a holistic picture of the annual activities of MassCEC when making
authorizations.

Next, Dr. Reichert introduced two new members of the MassCEC Leadership Team,
Jennifer Le Blond, Managing Director of Emerging Climatetech, and Jim Stanislaski, Managing
Director of Accelerating Decarbonization.

II. Authorization: Clean Transportation

Rachel Ackerman, Senior Program Director, presented background on two programs that
received additional external funding: Mass Fleet Advisor program and ACT School Bus
program. The combined funding amount is up to $33.9 million. She reviewed the funding
sources and purpose of each program. This funding was directed to MassCEC by the Executive
Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs from the Department of Environmental Protection’s
Climate Mitigation Trust for the purpose of running these two programs. Ms. Ackerman
addressed a question from the Board about the role that gap funding plays in the success of each
program. There was a brief discussion on the importance of sharing technical know-how with
other agencies and the broader transportation community. Ms. Ackerman addressed a question
on the timeline to deploy the new funding, which will depend on when the federal funding is
restored.

[Dr. Cook joined the meeting at 10:27.]



Ms. Ackerman addressed a question from the Board about engagement with local fire
officials. MassCEC’s transportation team offers free training to anyone including emergency
responders on how to respond to a battery fire. Before vehicles are commissioned, MassCEC
makes sure Jocal first responders receive training.

Upon a motion made by Dr. Francis and seconded by Admiral McDonald, the following
roll call vote was taken:

Dr. Francis: Yea

Admiral McDonald: Yea

Commissioner Mahony: Yea
- Mr, Cohen; Yea

Assistant Secretary Connors: Yea

Mr, Galvin: Yea

Mr. Haber: Yea

Mr. Moran: Yea

Ms, Theriault; Yea

Dr. Balasubramanian: Yea

br. Cook: Yea

With 11 yeas and 0 nays, it was unanimously VOTED, without further discussion or
abstention, at 10:30 am:

To authorize the expenditure of up to $33,900,000 for the Clean Transportation
program, and further to authorize MassCEC’s Chief Executive Officer (i) to enter
into contracts and issue individual awards under the program in a manner
consistent with the staff memorandum and (i) to make program modifications,
including modifications to award levels, provided that such modifications are
consistent with the program goals set forth in the staff memorandum,

1IV. Introducing Emerging Climatetech Division

Ms. Le Blond gave an overview of the Emerging Climatetech Division, This is a newly
constituted division at MassCEC that brings together all of the program teams that support early
stage climatetech companies and researchers. The Division will execute on a climatetech
cconomic development strategy for the Commonwealth that will position the state to obtain
maximum economic benefits from the emerging climatetech industry.

[Secretary Tepper, Secretary Hao, and Undersecretary Stolba joined at the meeting at 10:40.]

Ms. Le Blond reviewed the structure and leaders of the Division. She briefly reviewed
her professional background and described the specific need that MassCEC fills in fueling
growth in breakthrough technologies in Massachusetts, She summarized MassCEC’s funding
opportunities across technology readiness levels and articulated how emerging climatetech can
drive economic development. The Board briefly discussed MassCEC’s expectations regarding
investment returns.

V. Update: Climatetech Economic Development Strategy Implementation
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Leslie Nash, Senior Program Director, provided an update on the Massachusetts
Climatetech Economic Development Strategy & Implementation Plan. MassCEC expects to
publicly release the report in February. The north star is to help Massachusetts be a global leader
in climate technology. Ms. Nash described how MassCEC plans to fund and execute the
strategy.

[Undersecretary Judge joined at 10:54.]

Ms. Nash summarized the milestone for executing the strategy, including the
implementation milestones targeted for the spring. A Board member encouraged the team to
work with sister agencies like MassVentures and Mass Life Sciences to share best practices.
Another Board member asked how Board members can assist with this work and provide
connections to potential stakeholders. There was a brief discussion about Board composition to
round out expertise that may be helpful with this initiative.

VI. Update: CEQ Metrics

Undersecretary Judge, Chair of the Compensation Committee, presented to the Board the
new metrics for the Board’s required annual evaluation of CEQ performance Going forward the
Compensation Committee will meet at least twice a year as opposed to once a year.

VII. Update: Business Front Door and Climatetech Concierge

Ross Palley, Business Development Director, provided an update on two programs:
Business Front Door and Climatetech Concierge. Business Front Door is a new platform from
EOED with the goal of improving the experience of businesses that start, expand, or relocate to
Massachusetts in accessing the wealth of resources offered by the state. The public launch is
anticipated for March 2025. MassCEC will serve as the assigned navigator for climatetech
companies and help them understand over 40 programs offered to Massachuseits businesses.

Next, Mr. Palley reviewed the Climatetech Concierge. The objective is to help
climatetech startups quickly identify partners who can help them accelerate their businesses.
MassCEC will help address their needs, navigate state program offerings by utilizing Business
Front Door, and then introduce them to critical partners for each facet of their business. In
response to a question from a Board member, Mr. Palley explained how he is working with Mass
Life Sciences and other agencies to share knowledge and resources,

VIII. Update: Investments

Susan Stewart, Head of Investments, delivered an update on investments. She reviewed
the core purposes of the 2030 Fund, MassCEC’s equity and debt invesiment fund, and described
how MassCEC sources investment deals. She provided an overview of the history of the fund,
the ramp up in staffing and increasing investment sizes.

IX. Adjourn

Upon a motion made by Assistant Secretary Connors and seconded by Mr. Cohen, the
following roll call vote was taken:



Dr. Francis: Yea

Admiral McDonald: Yea
Commissioner Mahony: Yea
Mr. Cohen: Yea

Assistant Secretary Connors: Yea
Dr, Cook: Yea

Ms, Theriault: Yea

Dr. Balasubramanian: Yea
Secretary Tepper: Yea
Secretary Hao: Yea

Mr, Haber: Yea

Mr. Galvin: Yea

Mr. Moran: Yea

With 13 yeas and 0 nays, it was unanimously VOTED, without further discussion or
abstention, at 11:54 am:

To adjourn.
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